
From: Chu, Lowell (ENV)
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Cc: Jue, Tyrone (ENV)
Subject: Re: Board File No. 220268 - Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive - California Energy Commission - Electric

Vehicle Ready Community Blueprint Phase 2 - Blueprint Implementation - $2,384,797 and In-Kind Services and
Equipment

Date: Friday, October 21, 2022 3:52:05 PM

Good afternoon Brent:

Please disseminate the following explanation to the Board Members:

Although the grant period had commenced before receiving full Board approval, the
Department has NOT executed the contract with the California Energy Commission (the
grantor). Therefore, no funds have been received nor spent. The item was originally introduced
in March, and the Department of the Environment has made every effort to bring this item
before the grant period commenced.

Thank you for your continued support.

Best regards,

Lowell Chu, LC CEM LEED AP | Interim Program Manager
Energy and Clean Transportation
(he, him)
 
Please note our NEW address:
San Francisco Department of the Environment
1155 Market Street, 3rd Floor
San Francisco, CA 94103
 
lowell.chu@sfgov.org
P: (415) 355-3738 | C: (415) 972-9896
____________________________________________

SFEnvironment.org | Get Involved, Stay Connected
 
Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Jalipa, Brent (BOS) <brent.jalipa@sfgov.org>
Sent: Friday, October 21, 2022 3:33 PM
To: Chu, Lowell (ENV) <lowell.chu@sfgov.org>; Jue, Tyrone (ENV) <tyrone.jue@sfgov.org>
Subject: Board File No. 220268 - Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive - California Energy
Commission - Electric Vehicle Ready Community Blueprint Phase 2 - Blueprint Implementation -
$2,384,797 and In-Kind Services and Equipment



 
Good afternoon,
 
The following item was heard in the Budget & Finance Committee on October 19, 2022, and
forwarded to the full Board for October 25, 2022:
 

File No. 220268 - Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive - California Energy Commission -
Electric Vehicle Ready Community Blueprint Phase 2 - Blueprint Implementation - $2,384,797
and In-Kind Services and Equipment

This legislation authorizes “retroactive” approval.  Due to the full Board’s concerns regarding
“retroactive” approvals, please make sure you - or a department representative - will be in
attendance to answer any questions or concerns when the full Board considers these matters.

If you would like to include additional written explanation regarding the “retroactive” approval,
please forward to me and I will disseminate to the Members and include in the legislative file or
confirm that the memo is still accurate.
 
Thank you for your continued collaboration on the legislative process.
 
Regards,
Brent Jalipa
Assistant Clerk
Board of Supervisors - Clerk's Office
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-7712 | Fax: (415) 554-5163
brent.jalipa@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org
 
(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please
ask and I can answer your questions in real time.
 
Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board is
working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.
 


